District English Learner Advisory Committee January 15, 2016 Educational Resource Center 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.

1. **Call to Order** Bonner Montler called the meeting to order at 9:15.

2. Welcome Potluck/ Breakfast and Introductions

Bonner invited the attendees to enjoy the potluck food.

3. Public Communication

Nobody chose to bring up items to add to the agenda.

4. Reading and Approval of November Minutes

Bonner reviewed the November DELAC minutes. Lily Kumpke Motioned to approve the minutes. Lupe Brambila seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

5. Review Resources for our EL Parents - Meredith Riffel - Collaborative Coordinator

Meredith distributed a list of community services covering a variety of services. She also discussed and distributed information about the Santee Bike Rodeo being held by the county sheriff's department Saturday, January 30th at Sonrise Church. Additionally she shared information about free tax filing opportunities. She also provided contact information that can help solve problems with county services like CALWORKS, Medical, Food stamps, etc.

6. 2015-2016 LCAP Annual Update Summary

Bonner Montler reviewed California's Eight State Priority Areas. He reviewed the 2015-16 LCAP (Local Control Accountability Plan) Annual Update Summary document. Bonner covered Santee's goals, actions, and funding and explained how they coordinate with the state priorities. Bonner provide 15 minutes for the committee to review the document. Bonner asked if there were any questions, and none were presented.

7. CELDT (California English Language Development Test) Student Score Report

Official CELDT test results have been mailed home. A link on the website has translated versions of the report guide which explains the purpose and format of the test.

A parent asked when students are reviewed for reclassification. Bonner answered that usually February or early March after official results have been received from the state.

8. Next DELAC Meeting

The next DELAC meeting is scheduled for March 11, 2016 from 9: a.m. – 10:30 a.m. at the ERC.

9. Questions and Concerns

A parent asked if the same programs will remain on a student's iPad from kinder and so on.
 Bonner responded that the technology department is responsible for loading programs on the iPad that are requested by the staff.

- 2) A parent asked if a math program was chosen from those presented at the previous DELAC. Bonner stated that *Math Expressions* was selected for k-5th.
- 3) A parent asked about lunch items that students are not eating. Many are throwing away food because they are not use to it or don't like it. A suggestion was expressed to survey children about what healthy foods they will eat to find a balance between what students will eat and the foods that meets nutrition guidelines. Bonner mentioned that this is a matter for Child Nutrition.

10. Gift Raffle and Free Books

11. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30.